BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

November 29, 2006

PRESENT:

Anna-Marie Brown


Deborah Giampolo
Joe Sikora



Rick Ericson

Joe Palladino



Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

ABSENT:

Barry Towers

Call to Order – President Joe Sikora called the meeting to order @ 7:30 PM.
Approval of the Minutes
The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

Joe Palladino has reported that $15,000 should be added to next year’s budget for legal expenses.  At the present time, the Conservancy is $7,000 over budget due to Meetinghouse expenses of $3,000 and pool expenses of $4,000.
Property Manager’s Report

One way sign has been installed on Jacobi by the Town of Windsor.  Other signage for pets has also been received.

Budget Review

The Ridge has added $3.00 to the monthly fees for the coming year due to upcoming expenses for tree trimming and increasing funds to the capital reserve. 
Homeowner Forum

· The Board is awaiting pricing for vinyl siding estimates for the Meetinghouse.

· Warren Johnson suggested having increases to the capital reserves because of Country Walk to cover future expenses for roofs, etc.

· Barbara Brown stated that the lights in Country Walk are on.  The mailbox issue is being developed by the Developer.  The plan will be reviewed by the Town.  The Property Manager will investigate and report back to the Board.
· Barbara Brown noted the incidents of homeowners allowing cats to run free.  She has contacted the Humane Society who will take them away.  The owners will then have the responsibility of claiming them within a specified period of time, or are subject to be euthanized. 

· Warren Johnson stated that all existing homeowners of Walden Woods need new copies of the declaration and bylaws.

· Warren Johnson noted that a Wetlands Committee meeting has been scheduled for December 5th with Unisource.  They have come up with a plan for improving water quality in the large pond.

· Ruth Johnson asked about landscaping and maintenance of the walking trails.  Russo has been contacted to perform this.
· Barbara Brown noted that only 2 of the newly plated trees are staked.  The Developer has been contacted for resolution.
· Susan Atwater noted the lack of cleanup of the Country Walk construction site.  Paper and other packaging debris is blowing.  The Developer will be contacted.

· Warren Johnson noted that the sales of duplex units on the west side of the pond have been completed.  All remaining units are townhouses.  The units on the east side of the pond will be all duplexes. 

Old Business

· The Developer has been using inappropriate material and the will be installing the approved brick face.
Rules Revision

· The Document Committee has approved the latest revision and the attorneys have approved them.  They will be sent to the Property Manager for publishing.

New Business

· The resent Standards Committee will be out of business at the end of the year.  The Management Company will now collect all AAI forms.  Individual councils will make decisions.  All appeals will be resolved by the Board.

The Annual Meeting will be held on December 18th at 7:00 PM.  The new 2007 budget will be voted on and the nominees and voting for the new Board will take place.

Adjournment
It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Joe Sikora – President

